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Dear Councillor Turner 
 
Need for further research/commercial R&D and residential accommodation close to 
Cambridge Biomedical Campus 
 
The University of Cambridge has extensive activity on the Cambridge Biomedical Campus, 
working alongside healthcare delivery by the hospital and research of third-party organisations 
that include Cancer Research UK and AZ.  In due course we will be entering into further 
research activity alongside the new Papworth Hospital.   We consider it a very important area 
for Life Sciences research. 
 
The take up of land at the Biomedical Campus has been far faster than anyone had 
anticipated, and we feel it necessary to encourage Local Authorities to plan for development 
in this area as a consequence.  In 2009, planning permission was granted for up to  
215,000 sq m of floor space, approximately a third of which is intended for Addenbrooke’s 
own development.  Since that time, development projects by the MRC, Papworth Hospital, 
AZ and ourselves have been committed to on the other two thirds.  As a result, the phase 2 
land, originally anticipated for development post 2016, already has some reservations over 
it.  In land take terms, Phase 1 provided a gross acreage of 70 acres, of which all but the 
land reserved for Addenbrooke’s has been spoken for within a six year period.  Phase 2 land 
will total approximately 15 acres and one can see that within just a few years from now that 
will have gone too. 
 
With so little land now available at the Campus and with the Councils undertaking further work 
on the Local Plans, we feel we must write to draw your attention to the pending situation of 
need exceeding supply to 2031.  Without action to address this now, the research and 
commercial R&D activity will be constrained in the early years of the plan period, unless further 
significant allocations can be made.   

 
 

74 Trumpington Street 
Cambridge CB2 1RW 

 
 

 

Tel: 01223 337806 
 Fax: 01223 766486 

Email: Roger.Taylor@admin.cam.ac.uk 
www.admin.cam.ac.uk/offices/em 

 



2 
 

 

In addition to the needs for growing research and commercial R&D activity, I would also point 
out that the University is growing its student activity on the south side of Cambridge as the 
Schools of Clinical Medicine and the Biological Sciences continue to play a central role at the 
Biomedical Campus.  Additional residential accommodation on this side of the city would help 
to support growth in numbers of researchers and teaching staff as well as to create a highly 
sustainable, joined-up community where people can live close to where they work, study and 
undertake research (often at all hours of the day and night). 
 
We very much hope that the release of land within easy walking and cycling distance of CBC to 
meet this demand will be considered with some urgency by both councils - to help ensure the 
ongoing competitiveness of this University into the future.  
 
If there is any matter you wish to discuss in further detail I would, of course, be happy to meet. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
Roger Taylor 
 
 
 
 
Copy to: 
 
Ms Jean Hunter, Chief Executive, South Cambridgeshire District Council 
Councillor Ray Manning, Council Leader, South Cambridgeshire District Council 
Councillor Kevin Blencowe, Portfolio Holder for Planning Policy and Transport,  
    Cambridge City Council 
 
 
 

 






